
Mt. Pulaski City Council Meeting
City Hall
Tuesday, December 12, 2023
6:30 P.M.
The City Council Meeting was called to order at 6:30 P.M., Mayor Bobell presided. Roll call was taken. Those present: Sean McCormick, John Aylesworth, Joe Butler, Brad Davis, Kate Davis, and Randy Hagenbuch. Also, present were Chief, Tony West, Matt Presswood, and Dee Howard
Mayor Bobell then led in the Pledge of Allegiance.
Recognition of Guests: Michelle Hagenbuch
Approval of Consent Agenda: Motion by Joe Butler, second by Randy Hagenbuch, to approve the Consent Agenda Items: Claims and Accounts. Roll call vote. Answering aye: Sean McCormick, John Aylesworth, Joe Butler, Brad Davis, Kate Davis, and Randy Hagenbuch. No nay. Motion carried.
Public Comments: None
Reports by Officers
· Police Chief Tony West: Officer West reported an issue on December 1st, with a mail delivery truck on S. Spring Street in front of the high school. The buses were dropping kids off and the driver was upset that he had to wait on them. Tony explained he could turn on the side road and get there. Tony is contemplating bringing someone on to help with things in the police office. He thought $20 an hour and 10 hours a week. No decision was made tonight. Randy asked about the carriage house with the tarp blowing off and hitting cars going through the attic. Unless the building is structurally unsafe, they cannot enforce demolishing it.
· Director of Public Works: Matt reported he had a scheduled appointment with Debra and Dee to go through the property of 104 S. Washinton Street for asbestos testing. Debra canceled at the last minute. Matt does not have a key to the property M to go ahead and do it. Jordan advised they let Debra know when it is scheduled again and if she does not show up, they can legally enter since demolition has been granted. The power to the gazebo is inside the water tower and IAW has turned it off. The city will run a line from the power pole underground to the gazebo. The leaf vac is in the shop waiting on parts. Once it is up and running, they will make one last sweep through town. Mayor Bobell asked why there were two guys in the truck on a Sunday or Friday. Matt said they were training, and they can run the stick from inside. Mayor would rather they train during the daytime only. Ben Butler sent a request for the city to look into putting a sidewalk on N. Spring Street. Matt will look into it and other sidewalks in town. John asked about the RISE cable being on top of the surface and how it will affect plowing. Sean said they will be back in town in about a week to bury the cables. Mayor asked Matt if he could see about tying in with IAW when they are doing street work and getting some curb and gutter work done at the same time. They can send the bill to the city. Kate suggested the city coordinates with IAW when doing Vine Street reconstruction.
· Treasurers Report: Dee gave the treasurers report. 
Old Business: None
New Business: The draft audit report for FY2023 looks good. Once the draft is approved it will move forward.
Motion by Sean McCormick, second by Kate Davis, to approve Draft Audit FY23. Roll call vote. Answering aye: Sean McCormick, John Aylesworth, Joe Butler, Brad Davis, Kate Davis, and Randy Hagenbuch. No nay. Motion carried.
The bids for demolition of Vinegar Hill have been rejected. It will be reopened for bids with the asbestos report added to it.

Motion by Joe Butler, second by John Aylesworth, to approve rejection of Vinegar Hill Demolition Bids. Roll call vote. Answering aye: Sean McCormick, John Aylesworth, Joe Butler, Brad Davis, Kate Davis, and Randy Hagenbuch. No nay. Motion carried.

No action on Sidewalk- Business District Association, due to no update from Bill Glaze.

After some discussion on the Christmas bonuses, the following has been agreed upon.
Motion by Randy Hagenbuch, second by Sean McCormick, to approve Christmas Bonuses- raise from $400 to $500, part-time to $300 net. Roll call vote. Answering aye: Sean McCormick, John Aylesworth, Joe Butler, Brad Davis, Kate Davis, and Randy Hagenbuch. No nay. Motion carried.
Other Business: Anay Herrea Hernandez, from Mt. Pulaski Cafe is asking for a class A liquor license. The license will be in her name, and she will be moving to Mt. Pulaski. Mayor Bobell said the ordinance will need to be amended to add another license. It will be added to the agenda next month. 
Joint Communications is asking for rezoning for their unmanned telecommunications building north of the firehouse. They will have to fill out a Conditional Use Permit.

There was an informal Town Meeting updating town hall. Massie & Massie was present. 
IAW has not been charging a 3% franchising fee. The council wanted the fee and was unaware they have not been charging it. 

Public Comments: None
Executive Session: 
Adjourn: Motion by Brad Davis, second by John Aylesworth to adjourn. Voice vote. All ayes. Motion carried.









Anna Beckers- City Clerk

